





e Prior to the General Election we wrote to all Prospective Parliamentary Candidates in North
Wessex Downs constituencies, using messages common to all NAAONB members, to
highlight the value of the AONB and urging them to make a commitment to their future.

¢ After the General Election we wrote to the new and re-elected MPs congratulating them and
offering a meeting

e So far two such meetings have been set up — with Kit Malthouse, MP for Andover, at the end
of this week, and Robert Buckland, MP for Swindon, on the Friday following.

o We are following this with letters to all NWD MPs enclosing a copy of So Much More Than the
View. This is a prospectus for protected landscapes that the family of AONBs (NAAONB) has
produced jointly with National Parks England. It was launched publicly in association with a
letter welcoming Liz Truss back to her post as Secretary of State for Environment, Food and
Rural Affairs.

* In March | attended the Marlborough Downs Nature Improvement Area event with Richard
Broadhead

e The following day | was in Pewsey for the launch of the Pewsey Vale Tourism Partnership
(supported by our SDF) with Rose Somerset

¢ The following week | visited Cherhill with Oliver Cripps for a site visit and a meeting of the
Sustainable Development Panel

e InJune | attended a Farm Open-day at Wroughton when Rose instructed me in the art of
putting up the AONB tent

o Last week was the climax of the activities thus far — the Landscapes for Life Conference of the
National Association of AONBs in Winchester. Henry helped ensure that my time was
efficiently used. | was introduced to some of the key people in AONBs across the country, and
had a most interesting site visit to Cranborne Chase.

CM raised the point that with the publication of ‘So much more than the view' that the
opportunity should be taken to highlight the disgraceful actions of the Vale of White Horse and
South Oxfordshire District Council representatives to not engage with the AONB, in a letter to
the respective MP to instill some pressure on them to engage with the Partnership. This was
echoed by many members. HO responded that this was on the agenda with all MPs that TH is
meeting.

Partnership Round Table

TH wishes for members to use this item to mention general events/happenings and if there is a
major issue or topic that a member wishes to discuss in future, that they contact either the
Director or Partnership Coordinator to raise a paper for the next meeting.

LP-new Countryside Stewardship Scheme being launched 01/07-30/09. MC-A new tourist route
being created between Hungerford to Bath which is being supported by Wiltshire Council and
Calne with further updates at the next meeting. BC-Referred to Salisbury Road Marlborough
planning application being aware of development companies encroaching boundary settlements
into the AONB. DG-advised members that he had heard that in the Lambourn Valley a contractor
had received permission from DEFRA to discharge untreated sewage into the river. HO-will follow
this up. GK-very pleased with the useful meeting with Cllr Roy Perry, HCC Senior Management
and TH. AMS-still concerned about the Bullington Cross Wind Farm. PG-Test Valley continues to
oppose the Bullington Cross application. HO informed members that with the arrival of Lucy Page
as Planning Advisor, she is fully aware and briefed on the Bullington Cross application and will
continue to comment where necessary. NM-new funding for a woodland project with NWD and
other AONBs. The Oxfordshire County Council Minerals and Waste Core Strategy policy will be
produced in the next couple of weeks. CM-would be interested to know which neighbourhood
plans within the AONB have been produced. KC-will pass on thanks to Clir Hilary Cole. Will also
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